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In1972 the “Live Wire Club” of Saint John Missionary Baptist Church celebrated their 50th Anniversary. The 

Live Wire Club was organized in 1922 by Mrs. M. Davidson the first Pastor’s wife. The club was organized to 

raise money for the Building Fund. Later years they expanded their responsibilities to raising money for church 

repairs, furniture and care for needy families throughout our community 

The first club committee had the following members: Mrs. Mary Brown, Mrs. Jessie Chavis, Mrs. Helen 

Sanders and Mrs. Myrtel Sharp, they met at 1601 Liston St., South Bend. The first benefit dinner was served 

October 1922 and made a profit of $52.00.  

To raise money the Live Wire Club held benefit dinners, bazaars, where fine needle work, gingham sun bonnets 

ders, such as “We Turned from Christ”, “Dust 
of the Earth”, and “Prodigal Son.”

Club Motto: “Kindness is the Golden Chain by which Society is Bound Together.”

MARCH 2025 
THE MESSENGER 

BIBLE STUDY: The Bible is not merely one book but a complete library of history, poetry, 

short stories, letters, visions, and moral instruction. The Bible was written over a span of 

more than a thousand years. 

In Bible Study, we are studying how can we be victorious over feelings of revenge and 

hatred? How we find victory in the midst of life's problems? We find out in our Study of 

the Life of Joseph, our study guide is, “Victorious Living.” The guide is on sale for $8.00 

in the Gift Shop or Office. 

Join us in Bible Study, Wednesdays, in-person morning class at 11:45 a.m. in the Education Wing and an on-

line evening session at 7:00 p.m. (Facebook or YouTube). Bible study is led by our Pastor/Teacher. Rev. André 

A. McGhee. Bring your Bible to class, no other textbook will be required. 

To raise money the Live Wire Club held benefit dinners, bazaars, where 

fine needle work, gingham sun bonnets and pastries were made and sold 

for the benefit of the church. Pageants, skating parties for the youth, lawn 

socials, smorgasbords, candy sales and personal pledges were the means 

of income at various times. 

The club also presented many plays, directed by Mrs. Sanders, such as 

“We Turned from Christ”, “Dust of the Earth”, and “Prodigal Son.” 

Club Motto: “Kindness is the Golden Chain by which Society is 
Bound Together.”

Under various leaders, money was raised to pay for lumber, furnace repairs and purchase our first bulletin board. 

The club raised money to help purchase new pews, instituted a Thanksgiving Dinner for needy families in the 

community and bought Christmas gifts for mentally challenged patients. (submitted by Bettye Green) 

Club Motto: “Kindness is the Golden Chain by which Society is Bound Together.” 
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Sister Debra Turner (4th from the left) was honored as a 

2025 Senior by Blessed Gospel Magazine 
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In honor of Black History Month, the city of South Bend and the 
Black History Committee honored leaders who have made 
important contributions to South Bend’s history and culture. The 
event recognized 11 honorees and was held at the Century Center. 

Mayor James Mueller said "We have so many folks in our 
community that makes South Bend a better place, and we want to 
make sure we recognize them, but also we want to inspire the next 
generations to step up and continue moving our community 
forward. So, we're excited that we got another great group of 
individuals to honor here on Thursday,"  

Our very own Pastor André A. McGhee was one of the 11 honorees 
recognized at the Black History ceremony. 

SOUTH BEND BLACK HISTORY AWARDS CEREMONY 

In honor of Black History Month, the city of South Bend and the Black History Committee honored 
leaders who have made important contributions to South Bend’s history and culture. The event 
recognized 11 honorees and was held at the Century Center.

Mayor James Mueller said "We have so many folks in our community that makes South Bend a better 
place, and we want to make sure we recognize them, but also we want to inspire the next generations 
to step up and continue moving our community forward. So, we're excited that we got another great 
group of individuals to honor here on Thursday,"

Our very own Pastor Andr  A. McGhee was one of the 11 honorees recognized at the black history 
ceremony.

Pastor André A. McGhee accepting plaque  

from Mayor James Mueller 

BLESSED GOSPEL MAGAZINE BLACK HISTORY MONTH PROGRAM 

The club also presented many plays, directed by Mrs. Sanders, such as “We Turned from Christ”, 
“Dust of the Earth”, and “Prodigal Son.”

Club Motto: “Kindness is the Golden Chain by which Society is Bound Together.”

Blessed Gospel Magazine had a Black History 
Program to honor ten community seniors for their 
contributions to the community. The honorees 
came from ten different churches. Our very own 
Sister Debra Turner was one of those ten seniors 
that was honored. 

This program recognized seniors ranging from 
ages 55 to 92 and was held at Greater St. John. 
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